

## **CITY OF WALTHAM**

## MASSACHUSETTS BOARD OF HEALTH

MICHELLE M. FEELEY
DIRECTOR OF PUBLIC HEALTH

## Waltham Board of Health Minutes February 22, 2022

The Board of Health meeting was called to order at 5:03PM by Vice-Chairman Bernie Mullin

Dr. Merola – Absent Bill Hanley – Present Sue Piantedosi – Present Dr. Lerner - Present

The minutes of the last meeting (January 19, 2022) were reviewed and approved by the Board.

1. Vice-Chairman Mullin, started discussion of Mask Mandate that has been in effect since November 2021. Discussed the positivity rate that has been decreasing the past several weeks, felt that the mandate should be rescinded immediately, Member Hanley made the motion to rescind the mandate, Member Piantedosi second the motion, and Dr. Lerner was the third to agree to motion, with the caveat that the mandate can be discussed at a later date if the percent positivity was to increase. The mandate was rescinded at the end of the meeting.

The meeting adjourned at 5:20PM

119 SCHOOL STREET, WALTHAM, MA 02451 PHONE: 781-314-3305 FAX: 781-314-3319